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Present:  Chris Lindquist, Jim Craig, Bonnie Isman, John Ramsay, Joan Powers, Jan Resnick, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Mary King, Mary Kronholm
Absent: Judy Clini, Eric Poulin
Chris called the meeting to order at 9:20 am.  
Minutes of June 18 were tabled until the next meeting.   
Treasurer’s Report. Sue clarified that $5,000 of WMLA’s balance of $14,752.93 came from the Western Massachusetts Library Club. It includes $2,463.00 from the Humphry Fund which is restricted for professional materials. A discussion followed of what amount might be pledged for an online subscription to the backfiles of ten Western Massachusetts newspapers. Joan moved that WMLA pledge up to $8,000 for the NewsBank package, seconded by Betty, and the motion passed unanimously. Springfield Library and the UMass Library are both making substantial pledges as well as many smaller public and college libraries. The Five College Consortium would be the fiscal agent for this joint venture, and NewsBank would bill each participating institution.  John will discuss this package with the MLS Board this afternoon in hopes of getting a grant from MLS.   
Small library tour.  Mary King went over the details of the tour scheduled for September 20. The tour will begin at MLS-Whately 9:00 AM, heading to Shutesbury, Wendell, Colrain (lunch), Buckland, and Conway before returning to MLS-Whately by 3:30 PM. Cost for each van is estimated at $120 (includes 100 miles travel) for a total of $240.  Each van accommodates 15 people. Lunch for 30 people is estimated at $300.  John and Jan volunteered to drive.  Each library will be invited to create a handout giving highlights about the library, services, and the community. Mary will have a packet of copies made for each participant.  Jan will post photos of the libraries on WMLA’s blog to publicize the tour. Chris will send invitations to board members of MLS, MLA, and the Board of Library Commissioners.  The deadline to reserve a space will be Friday, August 30. 
South Hadley Sponsorship.  Jan asked if WMLA would again be a sponsor of South Hadley Public Library’s 5K Road Race on September 29. Chris moved that WMLA contribute $50, which was seconded by John, and approved unanimously.

Membership update.  Bonnie reported that the membership renewal letter would be going out in early September, and she would buy postage and envelopes for the mailing. She circulated a draft copy of the membership renewal letter for comments and corrections, especially on the list of ‘Member Benefits’.  

WMLA Newsletter and website.  Sue will get in touch with Caroline to see if we can get a makeover for the front page of WMLA’s website.  Other options include recruiting a Board member to work on it directly or relying on the blog for Board information as well as current news. 
Nominating update.  Jim has identified a possible new Board member from UMass Libraries support staff.  We encouraged him to submit the candidate’s contact information to Eric who is working on the slate to be voted at the October meeting in Holyoke.  There are vacancies for Vice President, Assistant Treasurer and two Directors.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:20 am to distribute Big E and Yankee Candle prizes for Summer Reading Clubs.  Jan reported that prizes were requested by 79 libraries in Western Massachusetts and 54 libraries in other regions.  
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Next meeting:  Wednesday, September 11 at MLS Whately, 9:30 AM 
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